Minutes for Pastoral Council Meeting
5-2-12

Members present- Allan Horney, Ralph McCausland, Deacon Rupp, Lexe Volk, Charmaine Owens, Lynette Drake, Karen Littleford and Fr. John
Unable to attend: Eva Higgins, Kay Endsley, Quinn Hussey, John Schmitz, Jim Grant
The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm

April minutes reviewed.  A suggestion was made to have the minutes to the office the week of the meeting so they could be published in the bulletin in a timely manner.

Opening Faith Reflection was led by Lynette Drake

Fr. John’s Report

Items discussed:

Confirmation was held on April 29th with 27 being confirmed at St. Charles and 6 at Newman.  Discussion regarding the services and appreciation for the music during the St. Charles service followed.  The Bishop stayed and was involved in several different events during the day.
The upcoming First Communion Mass was discussed; there are 8 children at St. Charles and 4 children at Newman.

The Memorial Day mass is set for May 28th at 8:30.  There is a need for liturgical ministers.  It will be by the Jesus statue at Roselawn, with the rain location being St. Charles.

Charmaine’s Report

Another year of Religious Education has been completed.  

There was discussion on registration for the coming year.
VBS to be held July 16-19. Volunteers will be sought.  Materials to be used are programs by David Cook that we have used in the past.
Deacon Rupp’s Report

Jim shared what he has been working on this past month which includes putting together a booklet about preparing families for the baptism of their child

Youth Report- No representative present
Old Business- 

Council Basket for Summer Start Up is a “Taste of St Charles.”  Karen gave ideas and suggestions for items to be turned in by Memorial Day.  
Lynette gave details on Summer Start Up plans.  

The Charleston Chamber of Commerce Prayer Breakfast was discussed.  Tickets were given to those able to attend.

New Business-

The June meeting will be cancelled due to numerous conflicts.  July will be the Parish Council Summer Social.  This will be on Thursday July 5th at Karen Littleford’s house.  Everyone should bring a snack to share.  Karen will present the faith reflection in July. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm and was closed with the praying of the Hail Mary.
